Asbury Partners Faces the Music
By Asbury Radio

Jan. 27, 2006 - To the casual observer the redevelopment rights holder appeared to gain yet another extension today. But longtime observers of Asbury Parkers and their behaviors, plus the glum expression on a publicity woman’s face, would’ve read a council for whom the music has definitely stopped. Whether their current strategy, that of drafting a new, or amendments to their, contract is a wise course, only time will tell.
The meeting began with a report from Larry Fishman, COO of Asbury Partners, just as the last council meeting on Jan. 18th began, wherein Fishman gave his concept for the boardwalk, discussed finances and gave time-to-completion estimates.  Judging by the comments from council members, he seems to have bombed on all three.
Concept:  While Fishman allayed fears that he planned construction of a suburban mall on the boardwalk, his emphasis on retail over entertainment or destination-type attractions, was attacked by both Mayor Kevin Sanders and Council member James Keady. Sanders noted that retail has never been strong on Asbury’s oceanfront. And Keady quoted statistics that of the $30 billion raised by tourism in NJ, 30% was spent on accommodations, such as hotels, 26% went to food, and 16% was spent on shopping. Given the numbers, retail should be the low end of the concept plan.
Budget: When Keady asked Fishman if he had a performance bond now for financing the restoration work, Fishman said he didn’t need a bond, “We have cash to back this.”

Keady continued that he had run some construction forecasts for the restoration of Convention Hall, which he said totaled about $20 million. “Do you have $20 million in the bank for Convention Hall?”

Fishman explained that he had the money but not necessarily for specific projects, at which time Keady interrupted to ask, “Yes or no?”  

“No,” said Fishman, “but I believe as the projects move forth there will be elements of financing committed to those costs.”

Timetables:   Councilmember Ed Johnson noted Fishman’s timelines of 2008, 2009 and 2010. “If we could have begun those things three years ago, just look at what we could’ve achieved by this time. This wasting time, the delays are very disappointing to me.”  Then to the puzzled expressions of the crowd, Fishman responded, “Your enthusiasm is understandable…” and went on to describe an affinity between the City and Asbury Partners for their shared goals for the beachfront.
At one point Sanders asked Fishman if he felt that he’d met his commitment to Asbury Park’s beachfront. Fishman began to equivocate, then stopped and said, “I think we could’ve done a better job.” 

Councilmember John Loffredo noted Fishman’s frequent references to having to work with the State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) guidelines to make repairs to Convention Hall, by acknowledging that he, too, was present at Asbury Partners’ meetings with SHPO. “I’m not going to get into that now.” He referred to the timelines and his contention that the City doesn’t necessarily need to keep all of the pavilions, which probably could speed the time to completion. Then Loffredo asked the mayor to call an executive session so that Loffredo could ask questions of their legal counsel. 

When the council emerged, Mayor Sanders thanked Fishman for submitting the materials and addressing the issues. Then he announced that the council would draft a resolution for the Feb. 1 meeting to negotiate an agreement with Asbury Partners to address four areas:

1. Project Prioritization
2. Timeframes for Performance

3. Financing Commitments

4. Consequences for Failure to Perform

See sidebar on audience and other reactions.







